Q?Plic_a{]Oﬂ

st

1

Dm ALl lljv\f\'u e




BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 4, 1970
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MR. NUTTER: Do you want to get this quaiified
right now?

MR. BUELL: Mo, sir.

Eddy County, New Mexico; I'm sorry.

At this location that I have mentioned,
330 from the north and east line, was the only location
in the northeast of the northeast that would need
marginal safety requirements. And this morning Mr.
Owen Lopez who represents the Graces who are partners
in this unit, found out from the FAA in Albuguergue
that the possibility exists that we could move back
a distance of five hundred feet from the north line and
east line and still have a margin of safety.

So, I would like at this time to amend ocur
application from the 330 thet we requested to, I am
going to have to say approximately five hundred, because
according to the FAA in Albuguerque, it will be between 330
and 500 and a lot closer to 500 than to 330; and stilil
have our margin of safety.

MR. NUTTER: You want to amend it to approximately
five hundred?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. And they will let us

know a precise figure within the next day or two which I
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would like to leave to furnish you, Mr. Examiner, as

well as counsel in this case.

MR. NUTTER: 1Is there objection to Pan
American's amendiment of its application to designate that
the well would be drilled approximately five hundred
feet from the north line and five hundred feet from the east
line of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,
rather tl.an three hundred thirty feet from the north and
east line as was advertised?

If there is no objection, the application
will be so amended and you may proceed, Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Hosford, have you been
sworn?

MR, HOSFCRD: ©No, I have not

(Witness sworn.)

PATRICK E. HOSFORD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Would you state your complete name and by
whom you are employed and what capacity and what location?

A Patrick E. Hosford, staff engineer with

Pan American Petroleum Corporation in Fort Worth, Texas.
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0 Would you briefly review your educational
background in petrolecum engineering?

A I receivad a B.S. degree in petroleum
engineering from the University of Oklahoma in 1958, and
I have since been employed by Pan American Petroleum
Corporation in various engineering capacities and
currently am involved in proration work.

Q All right, sir. 1In connection with your
present work with Pan American does the area in
qguestion here in Eddy County come under your jurisdiction
and supervision?

A Yes, sir. It does.

MR. BUELL: Any questions as to his
qualifications, Mr. Examiner?
MR. NUTTER: HNo; the witness is qualified.

Q (By Mr. Buell) Would you refer to what
has been identified as Pan American Exhibit Number
One, Mr. Hosford? What is that exhibit?

A Exhibit Number One is a plat of the generail
area, south Carlsbad area, reflecting two completed
wells and one proposed location.

Q All right, sir. With respect to the two

completed wells; would you locate them and state for the
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record what pool they are completed in, or pcols?
A There is a well in the northwest of

the southeast of Section 1, the Superior Colette.
This is identified as the South Carlshad-Strawn pool
well, It is a Strawn gas well.

There is also a dual completion, the USA
Pennzoil in the northwest of the northeast of Section
12. And this is a completed well, and the South Carlsbad-
Atoka and the South Carlsbad-Morrow Pool. It is
identified by a yellow and blue dot where the Strawn is
identified by an orange -- I mean, excuse me, a green

dot.

Q Now, our application here today covers all

three of these pools?

A Yes, sir; it does.

Q All right, sir. Are there any special
pool rules for this area for any of these three gas
pools?

A No. The -- To my knowledge the three pools
are operating under statewide gas rules for deep well
drilling, namely 320-acre drilling units with locations --
orthodox locations,being 660 from the side boundaries

and 1980 from the end boundaries.




Q All right, six. Now, I believe we have
already point out that this is in the immediate area
of the City of Carlsbad Airport. Would you comment
on that, please, and more particularly for the record
locate the airport itself?

A The Carlsbad Airport runways are actually

located in Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East.

However, there are also -- excuse me. These runways
are identified by black lines underlying the pink
shaded area in Section 2.

In addition to the runways there are FAA
appreoach areas which I would like to comment on. The
pink approach area is considered the -- an approach

surface where the green is considered a transitional

surface. And this is designed to provide safety in
aircraft landing at the City of Carlsbad Airport.

Q All right, sir. You mentioned that the
green is a transitional area for obstruction a hundred
and twenty-five in elevation. Where does the hundred
and twenty-five feet in elevation come from?

A Well actually, I didn't mention the hundred
and twenty-five feet; but this is a point that we

anticipate a drilling rig would extend -- in drilling a




deep well of this nature, probably a hundred and
twenty-five feet into the air; and this outer
boundary of the green area reflects where a horizontal
plane a hundred and twenty-five feet in the air
would intersect this transitional surface.

Q All right, sir. Now, as I recall the FAA
regulations provide that even within the green area
and the pink area, they provide for a hearing and

exception to their safety rules and regulations; is

that correct?

y-\ . That is correct.
Q Did Pan American apply for such an
e exception?
A No, sir; we didn't. We had no intention

of desiring to drill within this area primarily from
the standpoint of air safety.
Q All right, sir. Let me ask you this:
Even at the location that we are requesting
in the northeast of the northeast -- I guess that would

be the best way to refer. to it now instead of saying

approximately five hundred feet every time -- will the
FAA do anything to warn aircraft?

A Yes; they have indicated to us that they

2RREBREERA




will send out advisories after approval of this;
send advisories out to all pilots who might have
cpportunity or chance to land at Carlsbad Airport.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, I will
apologize for interrupting at this point. Philip
Patman representing Superior 0il Company.

I don't have any objection to the
testimony that's been offered by the witness, and
indeed, by counsel for Pan American with respect to
the FAA regulations. - think it will be useful to
the Commission to hear their vieﬁs on these matters.

But I would like to protect the rights
of my client by pointing out that, in my opinién, the
- regulations would have to be the best evidence. And
while Mr. Hosford is, I believe, fully qualified as
a petroleum engineer, I am not aware that he is qualified
as an expert on civil aviation regulations nor is he
an official of the Federal Aviation Agéncy.

I would like for this testimony to be
received subject to my comments and subject to the
availability of, perhaps in the future, the actual

text of FAA regulations where they may become pertinent
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to this question.

A

MR. NUTTER: Do you have the regulations
availacle to us, Mr. Buell?

Mr. BUELL: Yes, sir.
NUTTER: Covering the drilling of
0il wells or the construction of cbstructions?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir; we do. It is not
a clean copy in that some notes have been made on it,

but I would be more than happy to submit it in the

record.

MR. NUTTER: If you will put it in as

part
of the record perhaps Mr. Patman's objection would be

somewhat-~ -

MR. PATMAN: I wouldn't want to disagree with
you, Mr. Examiner; but I don't believe that those copies

of the regulations that he has there will -- that ycu

snsanEEEERANE

will find in those regulations =- I haven't examined,
but from what I can see looking over his shoulder -- I
don't believe you will find in there any reference to
any pink area or green area on this map. And the point

that I wanted to make is that the testimony with respect

to pink and green areas is opinion testimony of the

petroleum engineering witness, and does not represent,
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as far as I am aware, the official position of the
Federal Aviation Agency with respect tc these matters.

MR. BUELL: Counsel is right as far as
these rules referring to pink or gyreen. This is
simply what we thought a simple method of showing the
Commission and everyone that's here at least, how we
interpret it, the FAA regulations, and to give us a
visual reference to see.
Actually, Mr. Examiner, the FAA regulations

are not critical tc our case. They are confusing and

a conflicting element in the case; but I would like to
offer these regqulations as our Exhibit Number Two.

I think we are about through with the FAA,
aren't we? I hope so.

MR. RAMEY: Is the FAA man going to tell you
where you can stake this location at the closest possible
point? ‘

MR. BUELL: Did he tell us what?

MR. RAMEY: Is he going to tell you- -

MR. BUELL: Yes, he will”wofk out what we
have worked out. I am guessing that Mr. Patman may
want to object. He will work out what we have wocrked

out here and then he will see how close we can get to this
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outermost boundary. He guessed this morning five

hundred feet.

appreciate your gotting if you feel that you are
in a position to do so, Mr. Buell is -- are you advising
the Commission that under the FAA regulations you have
submitted as your Exhibit Number Two, a person is
prohibited from drilling an oil well inside the area
that is colored green on your Exhibit Number One?
MR. BUELL: No, sir. You weren't listening.
We covered the fact that these rules provide
for a hearing and possible exception. We further stated
we had not applied. Actually, if we could go on, we
have an orthodox location under Commissinon rules and
FAA rules in the northeast guarter of this section. We
could drill right there, Mr. Patman, withont any exception

—<a Sres g N

to the Commission or FAA or anybody else.

That's why I say FAA Rules and Regulations
are not too critical to our case because we do have
this one possible, or probable, orthodox location.

MR. NUTTER: Why don't you proceed with

your examination of your witﬁess, Mr. Buell? We will

see how the case develops.

' I
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MR. BUELL: All right, sir.

Q (By Mr. Buell) How deep are these wells
that have already been drilled, Mr. Hosford?

A The well in Section 1, the Superior Colette,
according to my information, has a TD of eleven thousand
nine hundred and fifty feet.

The USA Pennzoil indicated in Section 12
has a TD of twelve thousand seven hundred and thirty-
five feet.

These wells are rather deep.

Q What would you estimate a well tc these depths

would cost in the northeast of the northeast of Section

A I would estimate that it would cost in the
range of three hundred thousand dollars.

Q A3l right, sir. I noticed also on Exhibit
Number One are scme contour lines., What do these
represent?

A These represent a very poor contour control
on a Strawn correlative marker with only two control
points in the immediate area of the field. The contour
lines do reflect the reginnal geology to the best of

our informatien. They are by no sense accurate beyond the
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two control points.

0] Do you have data available to you at
this time that will let you form an opinicn as to
whether or not the entirety of the north half of Section
11 is productive or that any of it is non-precductive?

A No, sir; I don't. Actually, at this
point acreage up there could very well be productive or
could very well be non-productive.

Q What about the location in the northeast
of the northeast?

A This could also turn out to be a dry hole.
Hopefully not, but it very well could ba.

Q Has it been general experience in southeast
New Mexico with regard to these three formations that
sometimes they are quite elusive and that ycu miss them
even over short distances?

A Yes, sir; very much so. And this creates
an extreme element of risk in any drilling for these

particular formations.

Q Why is Pan American asking for this unorthodox

location in the northeast of the northeast?
A Very frankly, we are asking for this

unorthodox location to crowd in as close to provean
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production as possible. Considering the cost of --
the extreme cost of drilling wells and the risk invclwved
in drilling for these particular formations.

Y Undcer the procent wnite that are assigned
to the two producing wells, as you understand those
units are assigned, let me ask you this: What acres
are assigned to the unit to thé Pennzoil well in the
northeast of Section 12?

A As I understend the acreage assigned to

that particular well is the north half of Section 12.

Q All right, sir. Do you know what unit is
assigned to the Superior well in the east half of Section
1?2

A To

Far

4+

{

ha best of my knowledge, it is the east
half of Section 1.

0] And under trat particular acreage assignment,
is it not possible that wells drilled at an orthodox

location will be closer to these two existing wells than

Y111}

will the unorthodox location we ar~ requesting in the
northeast of the northeast?
A This is especially true in Section 1l; yes,

sir.
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Q Where would be a .. mitted location,
orthodox location, for a well in the west half of
Section 1?

A A permitted location would be 1980 from

the south line and 1980 from the west line, heing

- T

approximately 1320 feet west of the Superior Colette
well.

0 Is it your understanding that a well has
been staked at that location?

A It is my understanding that this has -- a
well has heen staked at this location.

Q Approximately how far is our unorthodox
location request in the northeast of the northeast of
11 from the two existing wells?

A Our particular location is in excess of
one half mile from the US2A Pennzoil in Section 12
and approximate;y three—~quarters of a mile from the
Superior Colette.

Q All right, sir. Now, yocu know the rules of
the New Mexico Conservation Commission provide that any time
they grant an unorthodox location that they are to make

an adjustment for any drainage advantage that the unorthodox
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location might receive. Were you aware of that
rule?
A Yes, sir; and I think it's a very fine
rule,
0 How would you recommend to the Commission here

today that they could make an adjustment that wculd
compensate for any unfair drainage advantage we might
achieve?

A I would recommend to the Commission that
a well located approximately five hundred feet from the
north line and five hundred feet from the east line
of Section 11 would be penalized, or receive a penalty of
thirty-five percent on any gas production from the well.

Q All right, sir. Do you base that
recommendation on anything scientific like sixty-five
percent of our proposed unit is productive and thirty-five
percent non-productive?

A No, sir. There isn't any scientific basis
for it because we do not know in the north half of
Section 11 how much might be productive.

Q Now, do you feel that that would be a
reasonable aliowable adjustment until further data are

required to set propably what might be more realistic
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penalty?
A Yes, very definitely so.
Q Do you feel that subsequent data could

show that thirty-five percent should be increased
to adequately compensate for an unfair drainage
advantage?

A Subsegquent data, additional wells,
performance in the area might reflect a thirty-five
percent penalty is not enough to prevent or compensate

for drainage, or it may indicate that a thirty-five

percent penalty is too severe to prevent uncompensated
drairage. 2And this is something that will have to be
determined in the future.

Q All right, sir. Now, a little earlier
we were talking about orthodox locaticnsz. VYou might
point out for the record where orthodox locations now
exist in our proposed unit hoth under the Commission
rules and the FAA rules and regulations as we under-
stand them.

A With respect to the north haif of Section 11,
orthodox locations would be 1980 feet from the west line

and 660 feet from the north line.

Q That would fall outside of our shaded green

PERERRRENE




A3 E SR RXERREEREEEERELR

19

area on the Grace State Lease; would it not?

A Yes, it would.

Q Are all the -- all the acreage in this unit
state leases?

A Yes, to my knowledge they are.

Q That's one, now is there another one over
there?

A On the -- again in the northwest quarter

of Section 11 there is a location, 1980 from the
north and 1980 from the west which would be an orthodox
location under statewide rule.
Q It would be 1980 from the west and 660
from the south?
A Six sixty from the south would be fine; yes,
sir.
Q It would be orthodox?
All right. Now, let's come over- -
MR. NUTTER: Six sixty from the south?
THE WITNESS: South of the north half.
MR. NUTTER: South of the north half?
THE WITNESS: Ye..

Q (By Mr. Buell) All right, sir. Let's
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move over to the east half of our unit around the
northeast quarter of Section 1ll.

A In the northeast quarter is a probable

orthodox location being located 1980 from the

east line and 660 from the south line of the north half

of Section 1l. However, this would have to be determined

through detailed survey to the best of our knowledge.

Q All right, sir. Let's assume for the purpose

of this Commission that such an orthodox location exists;
would Pan American be willing to drill a well there?

A As far as I am concerned, our company
would not be willing to drill a well there.

Q ¥ould you recommend to your company that

they drill a well there?
A I could not reccmmend so,
So really then, Mr. Hosford, the FAA
regulations become loose except for the distance that

we could locate our unorthodox location in the northeast

of the northeast of Section 112
A Yes, sir.

o Because we do have an orchodox location in

the east half of Section 11 as well as two in the west

- amssmEsaSSSEEEEdd
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half?
A Yes, sir.
0 Can you think of anything else you would
like to add at this time?
A No, sir; I can'’t.
MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner,
that's all we have to offer by way of direct. I
would like to formally offer our Exhibits One and Two.
MR. NUTTER: Pan American's Exhibits .
Numbers One and Two will be admitted in evidence.
(Whercupon, Pan American's
Exhibits Numbers One and
Two were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any
guestions of Mr. Hosford?

MR. PATMAN: I do, Mr. Examiner.

Does counsel for Pennzoil have anything

they want to- -
MR. DURBETT: Go ahead.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Buell, is this your

only witness?
MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

MR. PATHAN: All right, sir. Thank you.




II[ II[ ll! *GI! ‘Il

{

FPeERESSSSEREERAN

22
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. PATMAN:
0] Mr. Hosford, I believe I recall your direct
téstimony corrertlv:- vou testified that, I think you

put it sort of, "In all honesty we want to crowd in

as close to proven production as we can." I may

not have those words exactly correct; but was that

the substance of the reason that you gave for why

Pan American is before the 0il Conservaticn Commission
today seeking this non-standard location?

A Yes, sir. From the standpoint of protection
of correlative rights for the royalty owners in the north
half of Section 11, we very\strongly believe that a well
should be located as far to the east as possible to

allow recovery of reserves that we feel could or could

not be present in this portion.

There is a serious question as to the northwest

quarter, and for this reason, we feel like it's necessary
to protect correlative rights.

Q I can understand your concern for the
correlative rights of the royalty owners under your

lease there.
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Have you considered the correlative

rights of the royalty owners under the off-set leases?

.\ Yes, sir.
Q And off-set units?
A In considering the correlative rights,

we have recommended a thirty-five percent reduction in
gas takes,

Q Let me ask you this: Mr. Hosford,
you have said that you would not recommend to your
company the drilling of a regular location that may or
may not be available to you in the north -- I guess
the southeast -- southeast portion -- the southeast
quarter of your unit. Have I- -

A Excuse me, I'm lost.

0] I understood Mr. Hosford to say, and maybe
I will just ask it this way.

You stated that there were two orthodox
locations availéble in the western half of the proposed
unit and there might be a possible orthodox location
available to you inr the east half of'your unit. Did I
understand that correctly?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Now, I believe you said that
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that possible location was in the southeast half of
your unit. Didn't I understand that correctly?

You are contending that there is, as I
understand it, no standard location available‘to you
in the northeast gquarter of your unit because of

FAA regulations?

A No, sir. You are not right.
Q Would you correct me, please?
A In the northeast guarter of Section 11

there is a probable orthodox location being located
1980 feet from the east line and 660 feet from the
south line of the north half of Section 1ll.

c I ihiink tbat our problem is that I, in
my questions, was referring to your unit which
constitutes only the north half and you, in vour
answers, was referring to the entire section.

We can, if you would, please, Mr. Hosford,
only your unit; that is to say the north half of the
section. You are prepared ~- excuse me. You have
testified that there is a probable orthodox location
in the southeastern part of your unit; is that correct?

A Well- -

MR. BUELL: Why don't we refer to where it
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actually is, which is the southwest of the northeast
of Section 11. All of us know where it is that way.
MR, PATMAN: All right.

Q (By Mr. Patman} You have stated that
wherever this location is that is probable, that-
you would not be willing to drill there or recommend
to your company that you drill there?

A No, sir; not considering the nature of
these pays and the risk involved.

Q All right. Now, in other words, you believe
that a well located at that reqular location would not
recover hydrocarbons that would be recovered by a well
located at the location -- the special location that
you are recommending to the Commission?

A I didn't say that. I did say that as far
as I was concerned, the north half of Section 11 being
the drilling unit could or could not be productive. We
do not know.

Q Well, I am asking you for your cpinion
now, Mr. Hosford. Do you believe that this special location
that you have recommended this morning will recover

hydrocarbons that would nct otherwise bhe recovered by

a well drilled at one of the regular locations on your
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unit?
A It very possibly couid. It alsc could be
a dry hole.
Q Yet you believe that it's possikle in your

judament that this spvecial location would recover
hydrocarbons that would noi otherwise be recovered
by any of the regular locations; is that right?

A If a well were drilled at a regular
location in ﬁhe southwest of the northeast quarter
of Section 11, it might very possibly be a marginal
well or it could be a good well or it could be a dry
hole. If it were marginal and if it were a dry hole,
then there could very possibly be reserves unrecoveregd
by this well that would be within the drilling unit.

Q Now, where would those reserves come from,
Mr. Hosford? Would they be located under your unit
or located under an off-set unit?

A The reserves that we would recover that I
am speaking of would be under our unit.

0 In other words, your testimony is that a
well located at a regular location would not effectively

drain your unit?
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A At ¢his point, it's impossible to say.
There is high risk that it may be dry; it may be
productive. But in conrsidering the cost of a well and
the risk involved here, it is just too risky a venture
at this point for me to recommend to my company.

Q Now, let me ask you this, Mr. Hosford.
What reason in your judgment ~- and you are an
experienced man in the o0il business. For what reason
are spacing rules generally adopted be they statewide
rules or field rules?

A I would say the primary reason for statewide
rules would be for the protection of correlative rights
and also to allow or provide for orderly development,
and also to prevent waste.

Q All right, sir.

Now, will this ~-- explain to me how this
special location will better serve those functions than
a regular location on your unit,

A Well, let's first consider the aspect of
waste. I cannot see where drilling a three hundred
thousand dollar dry hole is an aspect of waste in anybody's

mind.

The State of New Mexico, Pan American
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Petroleum Corporation and all people involved are
hadly in need of establishing and proving up producing
gas reserves., Consequently, considering the risk
involved, I would have to say that there is a lot

less risk involved im dxillinag the proposed location
than any other location in the northwest of Section
11,

Considering the standpoint of protection
of correlative rights, we feel like that we have offered
protection of correlative rights by recommending to
the Commission that a penalty be assessed on the
producing rate of this well.

Q And you believe that your well would still
be economically remunerative to your company even with
that thirty-five percent penalty that you recommended?

A Yes, sir; I do.

Q Now, Mr. Hosford, how would you suggest to
the Commission that that penalty be enforced? Have
you studied that matter?

A There are several ways that it can be
enforced and I'm not going to presume how the Commission
would enforce this penalty.

6] Are you aware of whether in other instances
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the 0il Conservation Commission has enforced a penalty
of this nature in a reservoir which has not been made
subject to proration?

A To my -- I recall that there is a -- one
rarticular field, West Ranger Lake, and the Commission
can correct me if this is wrorg -- but this is one
field that is not prorated from the standpoint of
having poo) rules with an allocation formula and vet
there are penalties assessed and these are gcverned by
pipeline takes. This is a self-imposed penalty by
the purchaser.

Q And it's -- you are telling -- your
testimony to the Commission that they have authority
to dc this; that they could do it if they wanted to?

A I don't- -

MR. BUELL: I am going to restrict Mr. Hosford,
his qualifications, now. He's not a lawver.

Let me state this for the record, Mr.
Patman, the penalty we are recommending is not a gimmick
penalty. We want it to be an effective penalty. We
also want this record to be clear;if later data shows
it should be changed upward, it should be changed upward.

If later data shows it should be adjusted downward, we
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want it adjusted downward,

But we dc want it to be an effective venalty.
Normally the onlv effactive way the Commi
a reliable penalty is in a prorateé vool. It's a very

simple matter to apply to have these three pools rro-
rated. That's one wav.

Mr. Hosford has advised in West Ranger Lake
I think we have two or nore -- three wells that have
an allowable penalty. There is one purchaser and that
vurchaser is adijusting his take on the basis of the
Tenalty.

tie have one of the venalized wells.

MR, PATMAN: ©Okay. Thank you, counsel.
That throws some light on that guestion, I think.

Q2 {Bv Mr, Patman} Let —e ask vou this, ¥r,

Hcsford. Under a 320-acre spacing concevrt would it
in vour 3dudgment e fair to say that that srpacing concert
or unit size concept is tased con the theorvy that a
well can effectivelv -- one well on that 320 acres

can effectively drain zll the 329 acres. Is that the

4N

normal situation in vour understanding?

1

A Under statewlde arvlication, I wonl< say

'3

this would te the vresurction. Howsever, subseguent
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production performance may indicate that a well
could not drain 320 acres.
0] Well, now, would you tell the Commission

whether in your judgment a well at this special location
would effectively drain the entire 320 acre unit that
you are proposing to declare here and drill on it?

A If this turns out to be a productive well
in a gas reservoir, I would say very probably it wéuld.

Q Now, your testimony is that it would just
as effectively drain the westernmost part of the unit
as would a well at a regular location which would be
substantially further to the west?

A I would say in a gas reservoir -- and
again I qualify my answer -- that if it is the nature
of the yas reservoir that we see indicated in the
three completion zones here, I would say very definitely
that it could. Gas is a very mobile fluid.

Q Okay. Now, if it would drain the fartherest
westernmost parts of this unit as you have testified,
would it also drain the area to the east? That is to
say, would it drain the tract, the unit on which the
Pennzoil well is located as shown on your Exhibit Number

One?
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A Without penalty there would, in my
mind, be uncompensated drainage. Yes, sir.
Q Would it drain effectively the unit in
which the well -- I believe you testified -- is proposed

to be drilled by Pennzoil and Gulf is intended to be

located?

A I would say that it could drain a portion

of that. Yes, sir,

Q Well, how much cof it?
A Well, I can't- -
Q You testified that it would drain -- that

it located five hundred feet from the easternmost
boundary of your unit would drain all the way to the

other end to the westernmost end of your unit. Now,

would it alsoc drain the

9]

ame distance in a ncrtheasterly
direction?

A Mr. Patman, I would say this, that any well
located -- for instance, the USA Pennzoil well in the
north half of Section 12 is going to drain, to my way
of thinking, a portion of the east half of Section 1.
The guestion is uncompensated drainage and through the
penalty that we have recommended I would say that
this well would not result in uncompensated drainage;

net uncompensated drainage.
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Q And the point that you are making
to the Commission, then, is that you are not --
excuse me. You are not recommending to the Commission
that this special locaticn ke permitted on the grounds
of any topcgraphical obstacles on the surface of the
land; is that correct?

A No, sir; that is not exactly correct. I
would say that Pan American would probably have located
this well 660, for instance, from the north and east
lines in the absence of the Carlsbad runway here and
the safety restrictions involved.

Q The 660, I believe, though, would not comply
with the State rules.

A No, sir. 1t would be an unorthodox location.

0 You are telling me that in your judgment
you would not recommend to your company that any, and I
repeat -- any standard location be drilled on this
unit?

A In the north half of Section 1l1? No, sir;
I would not.

Q All right. Now, the only reason, then,
that you have advanced for not drilling any of the

standard locations is the desire to recover hydrocarbans
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that you say would not be otherwise recovered; is
that correct?

A Considering the risk aspect and the less
risk involved in Grilling to the east, this is cerrect.

Q All right. Now you -- let me just repeat
my guestion, then; and ask you to bear with me and
see if you can't answer it.

You are not recommending to the Commission
that this special location be permitted as an exception
from a regular location because of any topographic
features, but on the other hand, because of reservoir
features; is that correct?

A As I stated before, in the absence of the
Carlcsbad Airport, we would have drilled 660 which
would have been not at the locations that we are
recommending at this time. We are recommending -~ the
recomrmended location at this time !s approximately
five hundred feet.

0 But the reason that you have for asking the
Commission for a variance from the requirements of the
statewide rules of New Mexico with respect to regular
location, whether it be at the location that you are now

saying or some other location which would constitute a




special location, is not because of a topographic feature
on the surface of the land; is that correct?
A I would have to say so; yes, sir.
Q All right.
MR. PATMAN: I believe that's all the
guestions I have.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions
of Mr. Hosford? Mr. Durrett?
MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Hosford, do you know when the Pan American
took their lease, what day approximately?

A No, sir; I do not. Which lease? .

Q ¥Well, on the north half of the lease --
the unit that would cover the north half of the lease.

A Actually, there are two leases involved,
and I do not kprow the dates.

0 Well, do you know —-- let me ask you this
question now. Do you know if the Carlsbad Airport as
it now exists was in existence at the time that Pan

" American took their lease?

A Well, I am not a native of New Mexico, but I
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would say it probably was; vyes, sir.

Q €o that any of the problems that are
caused by the runway, Pan American would have known
they might have had some drilling provlems because of
the runway?

A Yes, sir; I would say so.

MR. DURRETT: That's all I have, Mr.

Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Hosford, in as much as the statewide
rules for gas wells that are on l60-acre tracts call
for the locations to be 660, 660 out of the Boundary,
wouldn't it follow that perhaps, if your well was located
660, 660 as you sav -- said it might Have been in the
absence of the airport, wouldn't it follow then that the
allowable for a well at that location would be fifty
percent of a standard allowable; and then, that the
reduction would be more thaa fifty percent for a well
located 500 or 3307

A I would say, Mr. Examiner, that -- maybe I --
let me make sure I follow you here. That if this field

were being developed on 160's this would be a standard
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location for say- -
Q Six sixty, 660 would te.
A Yes, sir. Less than 320 feet -- I mean

less than the pen depth well. And in this case I would
say that there would be some penalty involved in moving
off this 660 location. A 160-acre unit, yes, would
have something like cne-half the allowable if 320-acre
units were established.

The way I understand statewide rules of New
Mexico, that less than this depth, the cutoff depth of
the pen would require -- provide for lé60-acre spacing
where deeper depths do provide for 320's.

Q Yes and I think that 1l60-acre unit would
regquire 660, 660 location.

A Yes, sir.

Q So, then, if you say that a 660, 660
location is located on a 329%-acre unit, shouldn't it get
nalf in length? Or the equivalent of a l60-acre unit?

- A Actually, I have never faced tbe problem.
MR. BUELL: That's one way to look at it,
Mr. Examiner. We admitted we had no scientific basis for

our thirty-five percent. It was just a figure that appeared

reasonable. If the Commission thinks fifty percent is
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more reasonable, well, we will just have to look; and
if such an order should be issued -- and hopefully we
will get an order of some type -- we will just have to
look at it then and make a decision chen whether with
the penalty involved the risk would be worihr the

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's the only
question I hadg.

Are there others who would care to ask any
questions? You may be excused.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Buell?

MRf BUELL: No, sir. That's all, no
redirect.

MR. NUTTER: Does anybody have any testimony
to put on?

MR. DURRETT: I may havre some. May I have
a minute?

MR. NUTTER: Yes.

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Examiner, at this time I
would like to enter my appearance. I am Owen Lopez of
the lawfirm of Mitchell, Mitchell and Alley, Santa Fe.
I am here appearing on the behalf of Michael P. Grace who

has an eighty acre interest in the north half of the
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proposed unit of Pan 2m. And at this vime for the
record, ¥ wish to say that we support Pan Am's request
for an unorthodox drilling location in this unit,
especially considering the fact that my client is a
substantial lease holder in Section 2 north of Section
1l and anticipates serious topocgraphic problems there.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, at the conclusion
of Pan American's case I would like to move thait their
application be dismissed, and I would like to state two
grounds for that motion, Mx. Examiner.

On the first place, the letter of application
for this hearing from Pan American Petroleum Corporation and
is dated February 3, 1970, states, and I quote,

"We are requesting this location exception
cue to the effect of topographic conditions in the
immediate area." period, unquote.

The letter goes on to discuss the matter of
the Carlsbad City Airport and the question of Federal
Aviation Agency requirements. We do not believe,
therefore, that the other parties to the hearing have been
sufficiently notified of the basis on which Pan Am

actually has founded their request for this special
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location.

And the second ground to which I would
like to state in support of my motion is that the state-
wide rules of New Mexico, when they referied tc the
question of non-standard location -- and I speak
specifically of Section Roman II and Capital F found
on Page 18 of the rules and regulations to which I
am presently referring -- states, "The Secretary
Director of the Commission snall have authority to
grant an exception to the well location requirement based
upon topographical condition or the recompletion of
a well previously drilled to another horizon.™

It's my judgment that Pan American case
does not come within either of those two criteria anad
I would so urge this point.

I would like not to waive my opportunity to
make a closing statement at the end of any further
testimony that may be presented, but I wanted to raise
these matters at this time, if the Examiner please.

MR. NUFTTER: Thank you.

Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. May I say this

briefly by way of reply. With regard to our letter of
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application, actually, we didn't have to set out

anything in that as for non-standard location.

S50 I don't see how Superior has bea2n injured in any

way there. As he so eloquently brought out on his

cross examination, a portion of this request does involve
topography and it -- that we would probably locate at

660 instead of the approximate 500 if the airport

and the FAA rules and regulations were not involved.

With regard to his second point, I
haven't had time to check this, but if memory serves
me correctly, he is reading from the portion of the
rules that relate to administrative approval of an
unorthodox location. And this is a hearing matter,

MR. PATMAN: I don't wish to take up the
time of the Commission and argue any further at this
point, but I would like t0 correct what I feel to be a
misstatement of my own position by the distinguished
counsel for Pan Am. He said that my cross examination
brought out the point that the location which they have
proposed was in some manner based on topography. I
think that's misleading, and I would like to simply say

in that regard that the question which I put to the
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witness for Pan Am and his answer, of course, speak
for themselves; but in my judogment, the Pan Am witness
made it quite clear that they would not be prepared
tq drill on any of the standard locations in their unit.
And that the reasons for reguesting a non-standard
location, be it this location, the one he says in his
letter or the one that he now urges orally, the reason
for requesting a non-standard location simply and
clearly in this case is not because of topographical
features.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Hosford testified that
he would not recommend that they drill a well on any
of the orthodox locations available. He testified
that he would recommend drilling a well 660, 660.

MR, NUTTER: I think we will deny the motion.

Go ahead, Mr. Durrett.

(Witness swormn.)

B. C. SINCLAIR

called as a witness,having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Please state your name and position.
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A B. C. Sinclair, petroleum engineer with
Pennzoil United, Incorporated, Midland, Texas.
Q Mr., Sinclair, have you previously testified

as an expert witness befnare thie Commiseion and had
your qualifications made a matter of record?
A Yes, sir. 1I have.
Q Will you please refer to what you have
marked as Exhibit Number One and explain to the Commission
what that represents?
A This Exhibit One is a map of the South
Carlsbad area. In discussing this exhibit I will try
1wt o repeat everything that Pan Am testified to, but
I do want to pcint out a few things.
First of all, this map shows locations
of the wells that have been drilled in the South Carlsbad
area. They are the two wells pointed out in Pan Am's
testimony. The Pennzcil well in the north half of Section
12 is the Mobil 12 Federal Number Cne well; and this
well is completed in the Atoka and the Morrow Gas Pools
of the South Carlsbad field. The well is a discovery
well for these two pools.
The other well is the Superior Colette

Number One in the east half of Section 1. This well is
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the discovery well for the Carlsbad South-Strawn

Cas Pool.

Also shown on this map is the location

LIRS &
AdL s

west half of Section { of the Pennzoil Gulf

[}

Federal Number One well. This location has been
approved as a twelve thousand foot Morrow test and
will be started within the next day or two.

The map also shows the spacing units for the
wells that have been completed and the proposed spacing
units for the location that has been staked.

The map also shows the lease ownership of
the various leasés in this area. It shows the leases held
by Pennzoil, by Superior, by Gulf 0il Corporation, by
Mobil 0Oil Corporation and others.

Also shown as a purple square in the north-
east corner of Section Number 11, is the proposed
unorthodox location of Pan Am. The location shown is
330 feet from the east line and 330 from the north line
of the section and this has been changed by previous
testimony.

I would like to prnint out that we feel that
it's obvious that a well drilled at this location or

at the approximately 500 foot location, that -- as it
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now exists, would obviously result in severe and
unjustified drainage of acreage held by Pennzoil
and other operators in the field.

The map also shows the airport features
of the Carlisbad Alrpouxi. IiL sh0ws the runways and
the approaches on to these runways.

Q Now, you have corrected that approach
zone as it was shown on the printed copy; is that
correct?

A Yes. The approach zone on the southeast
side of the runway has been altered by pencil; and
the approach zone shown in pencil is the correct approach
zone that exists at this time as determined from
conversations with the FAA in Albuquerque.

We would like to point out that the map
shows four orthodox locations in the north half of Section
11 that are available to Pan American for drilling a well
to develop this gas unit.

As shown on the map all four of these
locations lie outside of this approach zone. We do
recognize that the two westernmost locations could
probably be drilled without any objection on the part

of the FaAA.
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I say vrobably because we do not kxnow the

exact surface location, the surface elevation of these
locations and the surface elevation of these locations
is a factor in determining whether they would be

acceptable to the FAA,

The southeastern location would probably
require a more detailed and complete study by the FAA
than would the other two locations before a determination
could be made as to acceptability to the FAA.

The northeasternmost location probably
would be not acceptable to the FaA.

We further determined from talking to
My . Jenness, J-e-n-n-e-s-s, who is the air space
officer for the Albugquerque area office of the Federal
Aviation Agency Administration, that the local FAA
office can approve a location if they determined that it
is not a hazard to air navigatign. But that they must
submit any request for a location which is questionable
to a higher auvthority for a determination, for further
study and a determination as to its acceptability to

the FAA.

Mr. Jenness stated that often times exceptions

to the FAA rules were made for a temporary structure such




submittaed to th2 FAA and a determination made.
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olution to the rroplem of drilling an ortacdex location

-

n the north nalf of Section 11, would te to drill a
directional hole from a location accertable t¢ the
FAA. Now, we feel that tinis would solve any vroolems
that Pan American might have with the FAA.

The venalty requested by Pan American for
2 well, 1f it is aporoved at an unorthcdox location, in
ry judgment, 1s not adegquate. A well drilled within 300
feet of the lesase line when the statewide rules reguire
it to be 1980 feet from that line, would not be adeguately
renalized with a thirty-five vercent penalty. I think a
basis for the venalty could be relative distance from the
lease line of the well 2t the unorthodox location compared
to its locaticn if it were at an orthodox location,

In other words, if a 500 foot location is
drilled, then a reasonable pehalty would be 500 over
1980 times the allowable for an unpenalized well.

I believe that's all.
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Q Now, Mr. Sinclair, we had some testimony
by Mr. Buell's witness concerning the risk that
would be involved in drilling a well in the northern half
of Section 11.

What's your feeling about the risk that Pennzoii
took on that discovery?

A Well, I think it's obvious that Pennzoil
feels like the reservoirs that have been completed in
in this area are justifiable risks for wildcat drilling
in the State of New Mexico. We have drilled many wells,
wildcat wells to these reservoirs and have made several
discoveries in each of these reservoirs. And we feel
like that our interest, cur correlative rights would
not be protected if, after we had taken the initial risk
of drilling the discovery well, the wild well, if Pan
Am was allowed to come in and crowd our location and
drain it by uncompensated drainage.

c One additional question. In your experience
as a petrecleum engineer, since we are talking about gas
wells, is there any unusual engineering problems that
r.re encountered in producing gas wells that have been
directionally drilled?

A No, there are no problems gas wells that have
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been -- producing gas wells that have been directionally
drilled; there is no need for artifical lifts and this
eliminates the commcn problem encountered in producing

a directional hole.

Q So, it is your testimony that if this well
was directionally drilled to bottom at a standard location,
that it could be produced engineeringwise just as easily
as it could if it was a straight hole?

A Yes.

MR. DURRETT: That's all I have, Mr.
Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any gquestions of
the witness?

MR. BUELL: I Liave one or two, Mr.

Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q = Excuse me, Mr. Sinclair, are you a reservoir
engineer?

A Yes, I am.

Q And you said that if our well is allowed

to be located 500 feet from the Pennzoil line that your

correlative rights would be grossly violated?
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A Yes, sir.

Q That our well would recover a lot of your
gas?

A Yes, sir.

Q Five hundred feet from line?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right, sir. Let's go over and look at
your well 660 feet from the Superior line.

Are you getting their gas?

A No, sir. They have a well 660 from our
line also.,

Q You better look at your map.

A I am lcoking at it.

Q Now, you say that the Superior well is 660
feet from your line?

A Yes.

Q I am taliking about your well in the north
half -- I can't see your section number on here. What

section is that,you have got the section covered up?

A Twelve.
Q Let me get our map.

All right. I am refering to your Atoka-Morrow
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completion in the north half of Section 12 in

the north quarter. How far are you from Superior's

-~

line?

A We are 660 feet from there.

Q Are you drossly violating their correlative
rights?

A No, we are not.

Q Gas will travel 500 feet but it won't

travel 660 feet?

A No, we are within the statewide rules- -

Q I'm talking to you as a reservoir engineer
not about rules,

A I am telling you that these rules are
established on reservoir engineering-~ -

Q Well, then you and I are going to discuss
it here.

Is it your testimony that our well 500 feet

from your unit will drain your unit, but your well 660
feet from the Superior property won't drain their gas?
Is that your testimony?

A We are going to recover some of their
gas and they are going to recover some of our gas on

other -- in other units.




A I didn't say what -- the north half of

Section 12.

Well, I am asking you. Are they?

I don't think so.
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Q How are they going to recover any of your
gas in the north half of Section 12?
Where are they going to get your gas?

A They could get some of our gas from the
west half of Section 1.

Q So really when we get down to it, are we
talking about uncompensated drainage?

A No, sir.

Q Isn't that the problem on correlative
rights? Ycu don't feel you are viclating correlative

rights of Superior?

A I feel like we are -~ I know we are within

the statewide rules. They are established to protect
correlative rights and, therefore, I think those rules
are adeguate and that's all we need to say about it.

Q As a reservoir engineer, you know that

reservoir doesn't pay any attention to manmade rules at

the surface; do they?

A Well, what does that have to do with the
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problem?

Q It has a lot to do with the problem. I
can't understand why you are concerned about our well

500 feet from your line violating your ~orrelative

rights and you are not at all concerned about Superior's
correlative rights when vou are 660 feet from their line.
A Superior had every right to drill a well

660 feet from the south line. There was nothing to

keep them from doing that. They chose to drill it at
their location for reasons known only to them, I suppose.
And they had the right to protect themselves and chose,
probably for good reason, not to.

0 Well, Mr. Sinclair, you know- -

A They might think that they could make

well and therefore get more gas from the location
they drilled rather than a location 660 feet from the
south liane.

Q Would you explain to me how Superior drilled
a well 660 feet from your line when the east half of
Section 1 is prorationed?

A I didn't say that.

That's where Superior's properties are.

A We have part of the properties in the east
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half of Section 1.

Q Superior acreage -- does Superior own
acreage in the west half of Section 1?
A Not according to my map.

But we could have dedicated the south
half of Section 1 to the well, to the Superior well,
and that would have enabled thin to have drilled on a
660 foot location.

0] As a reservoir engineer, do you recognize
that an allowable penalty assessed by the Commissiocn
could prevent our well 500 feet from your line enjoying

any uncompensated drainage?

A Yes, I do. The proper penalty could do
that.

You don't think thirty-five is enough?
A That's correct.
MR. BUELL: That's all.

“R. NUTTER: Are there any other questions

of Mr. Sinclair? You may be excused.

MR. PATMAN: One question, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: All right.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Sinclair, are the Superior
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Colette wells and the Pennzoil well here in the
north half of Section 12 producing from the same zone?
THE WITNESS: No, they are not.
MR. PATMAN: There isn't any drainage between
those two wells, is there?
THE WITNESS: Not at the present time, no.
MR. PATMAN: Thank you.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other guestions

of this witness?

MR. DURRETT: I don't believe I introduced mny
exhibit, Mr. Examiner.
Mr. Sinclaiy, was Exhibit Number One prepared
by you or under your supexrvision?
THE WITNESS: Yes, it was.
MR. DURRETT: I now move the introduction of
Pennzoil Exhibit Number One.
MR. NUTTER: Pennzoil's Exhibit Number One
will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Pennzoil's
- Exhibit Number One was
admitted in evidence.)
MR. NUTTER: If there are no further guestions
of the witness, he may be excused.

' Does anyone have anything they wish to

offer in Case 43162

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, in view of some

of this testimony, I would like to recall Mr. Hosford
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for some very brief redirect.

PATRICK E. HOSFORD

recalled as a witness, having been previously duly

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Hosford, on Mr. Sinclair's direct
he mentioned the possibility of directionally drilling
from a2 surface unorthodox location or ¢a orthe”zx
subsurface location. Have you investigated that
possibility in the north half of Section 11?

A Yes; we have. This would be an extremely
risky thing to do in my way of thinking. We are
looking at guite a bit of expense, probably in excess
of fifty thousand dollars to direcﬁionally drill if it
were at all possible to do so.

Q We all understand that directionally drilling
except in a few selected pools in the country is quite

hazardous.

Is there anything here that makes directionally

drilling here more hazardous?

A There are definite indications of law

circulation zones. I think that lone springs is &
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hazard here. Also there is a pretty good salt section
through here that must be cased off. And as I under-
stand it, we are looking at -- to directionally drill,
and in fact, any well out here an intermediate casing
point somewhere in the range of eighty—seven'hundred
feet deep and to -- from eighty-seven hundred feet to
any distance at all, to a TD of eleven thousand five
hundred or twelve thousand feet is a pretty good feat
in itself.

Q All right,sir. Do you have anything else
you would care to add?

A No, sir.

MR. BUELL: That's all.

MR. PATMAN: Well, as long as he has been
recalled, Mr. Examiner, my I pose one or two additional
questions?

MR, NUTTER: Sure.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PATMAN:

Q Mr. Hosford, let's try to identify the
posture in which you approach the Commission.
You say that, as I understand your testimony,

it's right and equitable that Pan American be permitted to
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drill in this location that is a non-standard
location very close to or as close as possible as
you put it, to existing production.

Do you believe that's right and equitable?

Do I understand vour view?

A I would say it's right and equitable insofar
as protection of the correlative rights of the owners
under the north half of Section 11 and would be right and
equitable only if a penalty were assessed to protect the
correlative rights of others.

Q Okay. Now, drawing your attention to Section
2 which immediately adjoins Section 11 to the north,
according to the map presented by Pennzoil United, their
Exhibit Number One; they state that Humble and Grace

are the lease owners or the owners with the operati.g

'n‘
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g
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be equally right and equitable for them if you were to
get this well that you propose and bring in a good one,
for them to drill 300 feet from their line to the north
of you? Would you have any objection to that?

A I couldn't presume to speak for the Graces
or the Humble interest in Section 2, but I would have to

say that if an unorthodox location were granted with a
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prenalty, as we have recommended, at the location we
are talking about in Section 11, then I think that
we would have very little disagreement and could not
Sppsse the drilling of an unorthodox location in
Section 2.

Q Well, then, Mr. Hosford, what is the
function of statewidc rules? Are they based on the
determination that these figures, these distances
and these unit sizes protect correlative rights? We
all have to agree with that. They are enforced
throughout the State of New Mexico and in other oil
producing states as well. Is that correct?

A I have testified to that kefore, that there

Ll -~
s o

are three purpcsss ©

rh

o) All right, sir. Will you generally agree
with my statement, then?

A Yes.

Q All right. Now, is it your position that
you have testified that your well should be permitted
to be drilled heré and you said that you wouldn't believe
that it would be appropriate to object to similar request
by Grace and Humble? 1Is it your position that as a

matter of principle any operator should be permitted to
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violate the statewide rules and drill anywhere he
wants on his property if he accepts the penalty such as the
one you propose?

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner.
When you come to the Commission and ask for exception
and it's granted by the Commission with a penalty
you are not violating any Commission rules. You are
following actually the procedure the Commission rules
set out which we are doing here today.

I hate to object to Mr. Patman's cross
examination, but he's repeating and rehashing things that
were gone over before.

MR. PATMAN: Well, I don‘t regard my most
recent question as a repeat or a rehash of anything,
bu. if counsel wants to so chararterize it- -

MR. BUELL: Counsel did.

MR. PATMAN: I would like the leave of the
Examiaer to ask this witness if he believes that the
only function statewide rules have is to provide for
axceptions and that he says -—- he says he wants an
exception here. He says that he is willing to recommend
or he belizaves it would be equitable for Humble and

Grace to get an exception. Now, what I am asking is does
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he believe that as a matter of practice anybody who's

willing to take a penalty should be granted an
exception?

MR, BUZSLL: lcfes alroady $o0ld vou in
his judgment if someone asked for an unorthodox location
and sent it in to the Commission and they want to grant
it with an appropriate penalty that will prevent uncompensated
drainage or any advantage to that well, that he would
recommend it. But he can't sit in judgment for this
Commission, Mr. Patman. He's already given you what
he felt -- what he would recommend.

MR. PATMAN: W=11l, I think counsel answered
my question, so I will just rest on that matter.

Thank you.

MR. BUELL: And I disagree with your
contentions that these statewide rules per se are
equitable., I think we have got a vivid example right
here in Section 12, where they don't work perfectly at
all times to protect correlative rights.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further

questions?

MR. DURRETT: I have just one.
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RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Hosford, you stated in your earlier
testimony on either direct, redirect or cross-redirect,
or something, that you wouldn't consider drilling any
of the standard locations as far as recommending to
your company?
A That's correct. I could not recommend any
of the standard locations to my. company.
Q But you say that you did considexr directionally
drilling to a standard location; is that what you said?
A No. I said we looked at the risk involved
and the cost involved and quickly dismissed it.
Q I see.
MR. BUELL: We anticipated, Mr. Durrett, that
that would be brought ug.
MR. DUKRETT: Thank you. That's all I
have.
MR. NUTTER: If there are noc further questions,
the witness may be excused.
Does anyoune have anything they wish to offer
in this case?‘

We will call for statements. Mr. Buell, you
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can go ahead. 1If anyone has any.

MR. DURRETT: I would like to briefly make
a statement, Mr. Examiner, and I don't want to
rehash and hash everything we have already hashed.

I would like to say just vervry briefly
to reiterate wnai Feunizuil's position i:s.

There are three things we feel could be done
with this case.

Number One is deny the application, and we
strongly recommend that. What we are talking about here is
correlative rights and how to protect correlative rights,
now. Pan American, by their own testimony and the
testimony of Pennzoil and everyone's testimony has three,
at least three, stendard locations that they can drill
in this section.

We say that the Commission ocught to require
them to go ahead and drill one of those standard locations
undar the ruleﬁ and that would adequately protect
everybody's correlative rights.

What we are talking about here, what Pennzoil's
position is, is that we are going to be drained by this

well at approximately 500 feet out of the corner. I

don’t think there's any question about it, and I don't
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think that anyone has really testified contrary to
ti;at here today. And we want to be protected against
that drainage. So, we state that we feel to adequately
protect correlative rights. they should be required to
drill one of their three standard locations.

The second alternative would be to permit them
to drill at a non-standard location and bottom the well
at the standard location. Now, we feel that that
alternative would also adequately protect everyone's
correlative rights. All the parties would then
get their fair share of the gas in this pool. So we
recommend that if the Commission does not see fit to
deny the application, that they should deny it with the
alternative that they could directiecnally drill and
bottom the hole at a standard locatiocn.

The third alternative would be the one
Mr. Buell has requested which would be to go ahead and
drill at the 500 foot location and to place a penalty
on them. Now, as far as the penalty, that's where we
get into trouble there. What is and what is not fair.

Now, we feel and Mr. Sinclair has testified

that thirty-five percer.t penalty that Pan Am is asking for
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is not and would not be fair.

Mr. Sinclair testified that he would feel *
one way to do it would be to come back on a prorated
basis based on how far you were going back from where
the well should@ have been to cut back and put a penalty

on it. Another way would be the one that the Exariner

l

l

I

I

)

I

I suggested. That at least fifty percent based on half

I of a 320. That would be the last alternative, and we
do not feel that would be satisfactory.

‘ So we would recommend that it be denied.
If the Commission does not see fit to do that, then

l they requiré them to directionally drill,and third, if

l the Commission does not see fit to do that, they place

r an appropriate penalty on them.

i MR. PATMAN: If the Examiner please,

r I believe I should state the position of the Superior

' 0il Company very briefly.

| We agree with Pennzoil that the Commission

, should deny and we recommend that the Commission deny
the application submitted here today by Pan American.

We believe that the situation exists and

there is evidence before the Commission that there are

i at least three standard locations available. In fact,
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we believe that since the -- all parties I think are
agreed on the fact that nobecdy really understands the
Federal Aviation Agency regulations, and there may,

in fact, be all four standard locations available to
Pan Am. And under these circumstances we feel that the
Commission must compel -- must not permit Pan Am to
deviate from those standard locations if they propose
to have a 320-acre proration unit.

Now, there are two other suggestions that
have been made by Pennzoil or by Pan Am. We would not
have any obiection to their drilling anywhere they want
to as long as they bottom on one of their standard
locations.

In respect to the third point, the penalty --
this does get us into a very difficult situation. We are
strongly of the view stated by Pennzoil that substantial
cross-line drainage which would be disadvantageous to
the Superior Cil Company and specifically to the Colette
well would occur if Pan Am were permitted to drill a
well at this proposed location and it were completed in
the common source of supply.

Now, with respect to the distance, they have

testified that they don't know how much of the 320-acres




is productive. We don't know how much it is. Well,

why don't they declare 160-~acre proration unit, then N
they would be required, as the Examiner pointed out,

only to be 660 feet away from the corner. Now, if they

wanted then to locate 500 feet out of the corner, let

the Commission provide for an allowable of five hundred

six hundred and sixtieth’s of a hundred and sixty-acre

allowable, there having only l60-acre proration unit.

They have not testified that the 320-acre
, unit was productive or even reasonably productive as I
recall their testimony.

MR. BUELL: If it please the Examiner, I
have almost made my closing statement or argument in
my arguments with Mr. Patman.

1 would like to make one observation for
the record. I have never seen an applicant in any case
get so much suggestions about how he ought to spend his
money, as we have gotten today from Surerior and
Pennzoil.
 § I believe the record is clear, not even
Pennzoil tried to repute this; the Atoka, the Morrow and

the Strawn are extremely elusive targets in southeast

New Mexico. We have been just as honest and fcrward and
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forthright here today as we could be. We must tell
yon honestly we don't know how much of our proposed unit
consisting of the north half of Section 11 is productive.

Mr. Hosford can't even guarantee Pan American
that this well in the northeast of the northeast will
be productive. we do feel, though, thera are hvdrocarbon
in those three formations under our Section 11 and that
we should have an opportunity to reccver those for
ourselves and the Grace's working interest and the state
as royalty interest owners. The drilling of a dry
hole at an orthodox location in the west half of cur
unit is not going to benefit anyone or protect anyone's
correlative rights. It would not only be -- no correlative
rights would be protected; it's an economic waste.

We are not asking for any advantage over any
operator in this pool. We are requesting this Commission
to set a penalty such that any advantage we have from a
drainage standpoint from this unorthodox location will
bpe compensated for by the penalty.

We feel that, initially at least, that
thirty-five percent penalty is reasonable if the Commission
agrees. If the Commission in its wisdom thinks that that

isn't enough, or hopefully, if they think it's too much,
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they can reduce it or increase it as they feel will
protect correlative rights because we are not asking for
any advantage,
Also I have got to point out that some of
our opponents' concern over correlative rights come
in degrees. They are tremendously concerned aboui us
even with a penalty draining some of their gas thle
they -- from a well 500 foot from their line while
their well is 660 feet from the neighbor's line. Now
it's true, their well is orthodox under statewide rules,
and Pan American and 1 supported the adoption of the rules
we have agrued so vehemently here today. I thought it
was a progressive step forward then. I think it's
a progressive step forward now. But I don't think just
because it's a rule we should close our eyes to some
of its weaknesses. And we have a glaring example of
its weakness right here in Section 12 and Section 1.
Even a layman can look at the Pennzoil well
and the Superior well in the Superior tract and look
at our well 500 feet from the line and the Pennzoil
tract, and know there is going to be as much cross-—-1line
migration from Superior to Pennzoil as there is going

to be from Pennzoil to Pan American. But we are asking
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for a penalty to prove that drainage occurred.

I urge the Commission to approve our
request with a reasonable penalty.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

Is there anything further in this case?

We will take the case under advisement, and
a fifteen minute recess.

MR. BUELL: May we reopen the record for
just one wminute, Mr. Examiner. I will assure you, I
don't believe this will be controversy at all.

I would urge the Commission whether they
are going to approve this or deny it, if they would act
with as much haste as they possibly could. One of our
leases involved in this unit has an expiration date of
April, 1970.

MR. NUTTER: Well, Durrett there can tell
you that the shortest orders or the easiest ones to
write are the ones that stay home. If you want a real

quick one.

MR. BUELL: 1 am asking for a quick one, but

not- -

MR. NUTTER: We will give the case due
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for a penalty to prove that drainage occurred.

I urge the Commission to approve our
request with a reasonable penalty.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

Is there anything further in this case?

We will take the case under advisement, and
a fifteen minute recess.

rMR. BUELL: May we reopen the record for
just one minute, Mr. Examiner. I will assure you, I
don't believe this will be controversy at all,

I would urge the Commission whether they
are going to approve this or deny it, if they would act
with as much haste as they possibly could. One of our
leases involved in this unit has an expiration date of
April, 1970.

MR. NOTTER: Well, Durrett there can tell
you that the shortest orders or the easiest ones to
write are the ones that stay home. If you want a real
guick one.

MR. BUELL: I am asking for a quick one, but
not- -

MR. NUTTER: We will give the case due
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consideration with the utmost speed possible.

(WHEREUPON, the liearing was recessed

at 3:30 P.M.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

—

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) >

I, CA FENLEY, Court Reporter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
foreaoinag and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission was reported by me; and that the same
is a true and correct record of the said proceedings

to the best of my knowledge, skill, and ability.
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1120 SIMMS BLDG. & P, O, BOX 1692 @ PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEV/ MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Maxico
Fehruary 25, 13870

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

L S

Application of Pan American Petroleum )
Corporation for an unorthocdox gas well) Case No.
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. )

BEFORE: [Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UTZ: Case 4316,

MR. HATCH: Case 4316. Apnlication of Pan
American Petroleum Corwvoration for an unorthocdox gas
well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

The Aoplicant has requested that this case be
continued to March 4th, 1970.

MR. UTZ: Case 4316 will he continuecd to March

4th.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLOC )
I, GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in ancd for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, co hereby

certify that the foregoing an¢ attached Transcript of

Hearinag before thas Neow Mexicoc 0il Conservation Commission

was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

record of the said proceedinags to the best of my knowledqge,

skill and ability.
/
/ /)
(‘_/[[' /;(,1,1 //) .
"Notary Publlc

My Commission Expires:

March 12, 1973
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< "3 LAND coummon” R
! gl ALEX J. ARMIJO
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1Y R 97801

A. L. PFORTER. JR.
SECRETARY . DIRECTOR

May 4, 1970

4
Mr. Guy Buell Re; Case No. 316

Pan American Petroleum Corporation Orde? No. R-3953
Post Office Box 1410 Applicant:
Foxt Worth, Texas 76101

Pan American Petroleum Corp.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours, .

A 25

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC___X

Artesia OCC_x

Aztec OCC

Other _ ¥x. James Durrett, Mr. Booker Kelly, Mr. Owen Lopez




REFORE THRE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOH
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

{IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
.|ICALLED BY THE OIL CONERVATION
[ COMMISSION OF WEW MEXICO FOR

' THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 41316
Order No. R-3953

%Z;upz.zcwrxac OF PAN AMERICARN PETROLEUM
{CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
fmcmms, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

it
il

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE SSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 4, 1970,
iiat Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

! me% on this 4th day of May, 1970, the Commission, a
iquorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-
qmendations of the Examiner, and being fully adviced in the premisesn

it
il
“h

1
&

t FINDS:

, That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted.
i
’ IT XS THEREFORE ORDERED:

5
H
1!
I

r
%; That Case No. 4316 is hereby dismissed.

! DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day anéd year hereinabove
/designated.

ICO
"COMMISSION

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Membew &/ /Secretary
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM-GORPORATION

OlIL AND GAS BUILDING P 0. BOX 1410
o

FOrRT WORTH, TEXAS—76H1
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April 20, 1970

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87501

Re: Case No. 4316

Dear Sir:

On March 4, 1970, the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
heard the above referenced case which was the application of Pan American
Petroleum Corperetion for an unorthodox gas well location in the NE/L NE/h
of Sectiun 11-238-26E, South Carlsbad-Strawn, -Atok:s and -Morrow Gas Pools,
Eddy County, New Mexico. At the hearing Pan American amended the well
location from 330 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the East line
to approximavely 500 feet from the North and East lines. This amendment
was based on information given us in good faith by Mr. Owen Lopez, attorney
for Mr. Michael Grace. The FAA had informed Mr. Lopez that they would
approve a well location at this approximate distance. Naturally, the
thrust of all our testimony and that of those who opposed the applicaticn
concentrated on the amended location.

A survey made on the ground now shows that the FAA would nct
approve a location any further away than 386 feet from the North and East
lines of Section 11,

In view of these developments, Pan American respectfully requests
that an order be entered dismissing the above referenced case.

very trul

2.

T. BUELL,
GTB:mc Attorney
cc: Mr, Cwen lopez
Mr. James Durrett
Mr. Phillip Patman




Examiner Hearing - March 4, 1970 Dosket 7-70
-2-

CASE 4317: (Continued from the February 25, 1970, BExuminer Hearing)
Application ¢f Union 0Oil Company of f.atiforma for the
creation of a4 now gas pool and special peol rules,

Roosevelt County, Na2aw Mexiro., Applirant, in the above-
styled cause. cceke the craetion of = new Szn Andres gas
pool for its Fedoxral "18" Well N, J 1oatzd 660 feet from
the South and £aast. lincs of Sactacn 18. Township 8 South,
Range 38 East, Roosevzli County, Naw Meax.oo, and for tne
promulgation of gpecizl rules ther=afor, including provisions
for l60-acre spacing units «nd « <afing progranm

CASE 43169: Applicaticn of Texace Inc, for downhels <ommingling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in ths zboeva-styled cause,
seeks authority to caommingle producticn from the North
Vacuum-Abo Pocl z2nd thes Vicuum-Waifszs=2mp Pool in the wellbores
of its New Mexisco "Q" Stats Wail N-. 4 =nd its New Mexico "N"
State Well No. 6. triple complatiuns louatad reaspectively in
Unit P of Secticn 45. Township 7 Scuth. Rznge 34 Bast and
Unit L of Section 30,Township 17 South, Reznge 25 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

5: (Continued from February 25, 1270, Exzminer Hearing)

Application of Pan American Petrcleum Corperation for pool
consolidation, L=a County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-~styled cause, =zzeks the wonsolidaticn of the Fowler-
Lower Paddock and FPowler-Blinebry Pools, Lea County, New
Mexico, into one pool. Applinzant further requests that the
consolidated pool bz govarnzd by rules praszntly applicakle
to the Fowler-Blinebry Pcol.

CASE 4316: (Continued from Februzry 25, 197G, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Pan Amsrican Petroleum Corxporation for an un-
orthodex gas well louztion, Eddy “ounty. Naw Mexico,
Applicant, in the zbovz-ctyised oiause, s2gks 3n exXception to
Rule 104 C 11 to permit the driiiing cf a2 well at an un-
orthodox gas well lecation 330 feet from the North and East
lines of Section 11, Township 23 Scuth, Range 26 East, South
Carlshad-Strawn,-Atoka . and-Mcrrow Gas Pools, Eddy County,

New Mexico. The N/2 of s3id Section 11 to be dedicated to the
well.

m
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Dovkst, No, 7-70

DOCKET: EXAMINEP BEARING - WERRESLDARY - MARGH 4, L

9 A.M. -~ OII CONSERVATICN COMMISETON CONFERENCE ROOM,
—— STATE LAND GFFICE BUILDING, SHNTA TE NEW MEXIVO

The following cases will be heard bofeore Daniel &, Nuttsr, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Aliternate Examine; :

CASE 4318: Application oi Pz2n 2mzyxican betrclaeum Corporation for a non-
standard gas proriticn unit, L= County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, sceks the consclidation of two
existing non-standavrd ges pruration units into one 320-acre
non-standard unit comprising tha N/2 of Section 7, Township 24
South, Range 37 Ezzi, Jalmat Gas Fool, Lea County, Now Mexico,
to be dedicated to its Mayers "B" Federal R/A Wells Nos. 1
and 10, located in Units D and 5. respectively, of said Section
7, Applicant further seeks authcority to prcduce the allowable
assigned to said unit frcem =sither of said wells in any pro-
portion.

CASE 4065: (Reopened) :

In the matter of Case No. 4065 being racpened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2706, which crder estzblished 80-
acre spacing units for the Scuth Eunice-$an Andres Pool, Lea
County, New Mexicec, for a pericd of ons year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pocl should not
be developed on 40-acre units.

CASE 4314: {Continued and readvertised from February 25, 1570, Examiner
Hearing) .

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company ror pooil
redelineation, Len County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, s<eks the redelinestion of cartain pool
boundaries to incliude the deletion of the W/2 and SE/4 of
Section 21, Township 13 South, Rangs 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, from the TLazy J-Pennsyivanian Pcol znd the exten-
sion of the North Baum Upp:ztr Pennsylvaniin Pcol to include
said deleted acreage.

CASE 4069: In the matter of Case No. 2039 Leing rzopenad pursuant to the
(Reopened) provisions of Order No, R--7CI, whith ordar established 80-
acre spacing unitsz for the Lovington-Devonian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a one-year paricd. All interasted parties may
appear and ; cauge why said pcol! zhould not be developed on

5
40-acre units.




Attorney at Law-
1814 San Mateo NE
Albuquerque, New Mexic

Box 3001
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J. M. DURRETT, JR, <. 268-2466
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March 23, 1970

Mr. George M, Hatch
General Counsel

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commaission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Re: Case No. 4316

Dear George:

I would certainly appreciate it if you could forward
¢ a copy of the FAA Regulations which Pan Am introduced at
the hearing. 1 think this was their exhibit No. 2. If you have an
extra copy of the plat which they introduced or can make one for

me, I would appreciate it as my client and I, neither one, ended
up with one,

Also, therc was testimony to the effect that Pan Am
had another well at a non-standard location which had been penalized.
I think this was in the West Ranger Lake Field in Lea County. 1

would appreciate it if you could send me a copy of the order con-
cerning that well,

Thank vou very much for your assistance,
Very truly yours,
ﬁ‘ﬂ\ ADeeresT b~
(%2 2 ] a

J. M. Durrett, Jr.
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

D. L RAY
DivistON FNGINFER

OIL AND GAS BUILDING P. O. BOX 14110-;
FORT WORTH, TEXAS—76101 -
February 5, 1970 ¥

"10 Feg 9

File: PEH-56-986.510.1

Subject: Unorthodox Gas Well Location
Undesignated Well No. 1
South Carlsbad Atoka, Morrow and
Strawn Pools, Eddy County, New Mexico (r///
J

A
‘/)’/l” I\
/

o7 |2/
Lu‘ ,‘L/T‘L‘ l/}

N gy

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission (3) \
State Land Office Building

Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to our letter of February 3, 1970,
File: PEH~48-986.510.1, which requested that a hearing be
docketed to consider our application for an unorthodox gas well
location for a well to be located in the South Carlsbad Morrow
and Atoka Pools. We now wish to request that the South Carlsbad-
Strawn Pool be included in our request for an exception. Our
request will be, therefore, for an unorthodox location in the
South Carlsbad-Strawn, Morrow, and Atoka Pools.

Yours very truly,

DL Reuy
7

WCW:jin




Mobil Oil Corporation :

.

February 26,

0 e 27 A48 15

¥
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission /676%7
& . =y
' Sunta To: fiew Mexico 87501 /’ZOU (s 46
Att: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. {
CASE 4316

APPLICATION QF PAN AMERICAN
PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR AN
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION
SOUTH CARLSBAD-STRAWN, ATOKA
AND MORROW GAS POOLS,

EDDY JOUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Gentlemen:

Mobil 0il Corporation recommends that Pan American Petroleum Corporation's
application for an exception to Rule 104C to permit the drilling of a well
at an unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the north and east lines
of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

be denied.
D

Very truly yours,

r

Ira B, Stitt
Division Operations Engineer

CRKreuz/bje




BEFORE THE OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )
OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR- )
PORATION FOR AN UNORTHONOX (GAS )
WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW ) Casec No. 4316
MEXICO, SOUTH CARLSBAD-STRAWN, - )
ATOKA, AND - MORROW GAS POOLS. )

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned Atwood, Malone, Mann & Cooter of Ros-
well, New Mexico, hereby enter their appearance herein for Pan
American Petroleum Corporation with Guy Buell, Esquire, of Fort

Worth, Texas.

ATWOCD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER

By //JZ//&_@ %{.&

Attorneys for Pan American T
Petroleum Corporation

Post Office Drawer 700

Rosweli, New Mexico 88201




Dozkat No, 6-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 25, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICC

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4296 (Continued from the Jaruary 21, 1970 Trzminer Hearing)
Application of S. P. Yates for a pressure maintenance project
expansion, Eddy County, nNew Meailo. Applicant, in the ahove-

cstyled cause, seeks authority to expand the S. P. Yates West

McMillan Anderson Pressure Maintenance Project, auvthorized by

Order No. R-3852, by the injection of water into thz Queen

formation through one additional well, the Anderson Well No.

3 located 2310 feet from the East line and 990 feet frcm the .
South line of Section 11, Township 20 Scouth, Kange 26 East,

West McMillan-Seven Rivers-Queen Pool, Eddy County, New Mexicc.

CASE 4308: Application of Bill J. Graham for salt water dispoesal, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispocse of produced s21t water into the
Delaware formation in the perforated interval from 4913 feet
to 4961 feet in his U. S. Smrlting Federal Well No. 5 located
in Unit P of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 32 East,
Double X-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4309: Apgplication of Mobil 0Oii Corporation for ar amendment of
Order No. R-3824, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, sgeks the amendment of Order No.
R-3824 tc permit the drilling of its Humphrey Quesn Unit Well
No. 13, a water injection well in its Langlie Mattix Humphrey
Waterflood Project, at a non-standard location 1500 feet
from the South line and 1220 feet from the East line of Section
I 4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in lieu of the location authorized in said Order No. R-3824.

CASE 4310: Application of Klabzuba, Munson and Seaman for zn unorthoedox
0il well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dril}l a wildcat oil
well to the Devonian formation at an unorthodox location 700
feet from the East line and 2500 feet from the South line of
Section 13, Township 10 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County,
New Mexico.
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CASE 4311: Applicatior. of C. E. Long for compulsory pocling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicvant, in the abeve-styled couss,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests from
underlving the £/2 of i(he NE/4 of Secticn 31, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, Lea {County, New Mexice, to form two
40-acre proration units for Jalmat, Eumont, or South Eunice
Oil production to be dedicated to a well to be re-entered
in Unit H and a well to be re-entered or to be drilled at a
standard locaticn in Unit G of said Section 31 and/or to
form an 80-Acre non-csta~dard oo prorition uilll 1o Lhe event
gas production is encountered in the Jalmat or Eumont Gas
Pools. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling
sajid well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment
of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4312: Application of U. S. Potash & Chemical Company. Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
amendment of Order No. R-111-A to include the following-
described lands in the Potash-0il Area defined by said order:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXTICO

Township 23 South, Range 31 East,
Sections 19, 20, 27, 28, 29 and 30: All

CASE 4313: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for & ncn-standard
gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks the establishmant of 160-acre
non-standard gas proration uniit comprising the N/2 S/2 of
Section 36, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Blinebry Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexizc. to be dedicated tc ite State
367 Wells Nos., 2 and 3 lecated, respectively, in Units L and
K of said Section 36. Applicant further secks authority to
produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of
the aforesaid wells in any proportion.

CASE 4314: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for pool
redelineation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, sesgks the redelineation of certain pcol
boundaries to include the deletion of the W/2 and SE/4 of
Section 21, Township 13 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, from the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pocol and the ex-
tension of the Ncorth Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool to include
said deleted acreage.
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CASE 4315: Applicat.ion of Pan American Petroioum

Corporation for pocl consolidaticon, Lea County, Naw Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks the consolidation
of the Fowler-Lower Paddock end Fowler-Blinebry Pocls, Lea
County, New Mexico, into ona pool. Applicant further reguests
that the consolidated pocol be goverred by rules prescntly
applicable tc the ¥Yowler-Blinebry Pool.

b: Application oi Pan Amcrican Petroleum Covporation for an un-
orthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sezks an exception te
Rule 104 C 11 to permit the drilling of a well at an un-
orthodox gas well location 330 feet from the KWorth and East
lines of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad-~Strawn, Atoka, and-Morrow Gas Pools, Eddy County,

New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 11 to be dedicated to the
well.

[V
pot

CASE 4

CASE 4317: Application of Union 0il}l Company of California for the creaticn

of a new gas pool and special pool rules, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico. Applicent, in the above-styied cause, seeks the
creaticn of a new San Andres gas pool for its Fecderal "18"
Well No. 2 located 660 feet from the South and East lines of
Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, and for the promuigation of special
rules therefor, including provisions for 16Q-zcre spacing
units and a casing program.
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Part 77—Objects Affecting Navigable Airspace

Subpart A—General

$77.1 Scope.

This Part—

(a) Establishes standards for determining
obstructions in navigable airspace;

(b) Sets forth the requirements for notice
to the Administrator of certain proposed con-
struction or alteration;

(¢) Provides for aeronauticai studies of ob-
structions to air navigation, to determine their
effect on the safe and eflicient use of airspace;

(d) Provides for public hearings on the
hazardous effect of proposed construction or
alteration on air navigation; and

(e) Provides for establishing antenna farm
areas.

[§ 77.2 Definition of terms.

[For the purpose of this Part:

[ Airport available for publiec use” means
an airport that is open to the general public
with or without a prior request to use the
airpert.

[\ seaplane base™ is considered to be an
airport only if its sea lanes are outlined
by visual markers.]

§$77.3 Standards.

(a} The standards established in this Part
for determining obstructions to air navigation
are used ky the Administrator in

(1) Administering the Federal-aid Air-
port Program and the Sarplus Airport Pro-
gram;

(2) Transferring property of the United
States under Section 16 of the Federai Air-
port Act;

(3) Providing technical advice and assist-
ance in the design and development of air-
ports; and

(4) Imposing requirements for public
notice of the construction or alteration of any
structure where mnotice will promote air
safety.

{Ch. 4—Eff. 5/2/68)

(h) The standards wsed by the Administra-
tor in the establishment of fiight procedures
and aireraft operational limitations are not
set. forth in this Part but are contained in other
publications of the Administrator.

§77.5 Kinds of objects affected.

This Part applies to—

(a) Any object of natural growth, ierrain,
or permanent or teinporary cousivuct.oon or
alteration, including equipment or materials
used therein, and apparatus of a permanent
or temporary character ; and

(b) Alteration of any permanent or tempor-
ary existing structure by a change in its height
(including appurtenances), or lateral dimen-
stons, including equipment or materials used
therein.

Subpart B—Notice of Construction
or Alteration

§77.11 Scope.

(a) This subpart requires each person pro-
posing any kind of construction or alteration
described in § 77.13(a) of this chupler to give
adequate noties to the Administrator. It speci-
fies the locations and dimensions of the con-
struction or alteration for which notice is re-
quired and prescribes the form and manner of
the notice. It also requires supplemental
notices 48 hours before the start and upon the
completion of certain construction or altera-
tion that was the subject of a notice under
§ 77.13(a).

(b) Notices received under this subpart pro-
vide a basis for—-

(1) Evaluating the effect of the construc-
tion or alteration on operaiional procedures
and proposed operational procedures;

(2) Determinations of the possible haz-
ardous effect of the proposed construction or
alteration on air navigation;
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(3) Recommendations for identifying the
constreetion or alteration in accordanee with
the current [V Advisory Civeadar AC
707160 entitled ] “Obstruetion Marking and

Aghting” which is available through any
Foon Oflice i s on sale at the UK, Gov-
ernment Printing Ofitee, Washington, D.C.
201102,

(1) Determining other appropriate meas-
ures to be applied for continued safety of
air navigation: and

(&) Charting and other notification to air-
men of the construction or alteration.

L5 77.13 Construction or alteration requiring
notice.
F(a) Fxeept as previded in §77.15, cach

sponsor who proposes any of the following
construction or alteration shall notify the Ad-
ministrator in the form and manner prescribed
m § 701

L(1) Any construction ov alteration of
more than 200 feet in height above the
ground level at its site.

L(2) Any construction or alteration of
greater height than an imaginary surface
extending outward and upward at one of
the following slopes:

L(i) 100 to 1 for a horizontal distance
of 20,000 feet from the nearest point of
the nearest runway of each airport speci-
fied in subparagraph (5) of this para-
graph with at least one runway more than
3,200 feet in actual length, excluding heli-
ports.

E(ii) 50 to 1 for a horizontal distance
of 10,000 feet from the nearest point of
the nearest ranway of each airport speei-
fied in subparagraph (3) of this para-
graph with its longest runway no more
than 3,200 feet in actual length, excluding
leliports.

[(ii1) 25 to 1 for a horizontal distance
of 5,000 feet from the nearest point of the
nearest landing and takeoff area of each
heliport specified in subparagraph (5) of
this paragraph.

L(3) Any highway, railroad, or other
traverse way for mobile objects, of a height
which, if adjusted upward 17 feet for an
Interstate Highway that is part of the Na-

NAVIGABLE AIRSPACE
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tional Sy~tem of Military and Interstate
Highways where overcrossings are designed
for a minimum of 17 feet vertical distance,
15 feet for other highways, 23 feet for a rail-
vordd, and, for any other traverse way, an
amount cqual to the height of the highest
wnshielded mobile objeets that would nor-
nally traverze . would exceed a standard
of subparagraph (1) (2) of this para-
wraph.

L(H When requested by the FAJ\, any
construction or alteration that would be in
an instrument approach area (defined in the

FAX standards governing instrument ap-
pxm(‘h procedures) and av mhble informa-
tion indicates it might exceed a standard of
Subpart ¢ of this part.

[(5) Any construction or alteration on
any of the following airports (including
heliports) :

L) An airport that is available for
public use and is listed in the Airport
Directory of the current Airman’s Infor-
mation Manual or in either the Alaska
or Pacific Airman’s Guide and Chart Sup-
plement.

[(i1) An airport under construction,
that is the subject of a notice or propnsal
on file with the Federal Aviation Admin-
istration, and except for military air-
ports, it is clearly Indicated that that air-
port will be available for public use.

L(iii) An airport that is operated by an
armed force of the United States.

L(b) Each sponsor who proposes construc-
tion oi alteration that is the subject of a notice
wnder paragraph (a) of this section and is
advised by an FAA area offce that a supple-
mental notice is required shall submit that
notice on a prescribed form to be received by
the FAA area office at least 48 hours before
the start of the construction cr alteration.

F(c) Each sponsor who undertakes construe-
tion or alteration that is the subject of a notice
under paragraph (a) of this section shall,
within 5 days after that construction or altera-
tion reaches its greatest height, submit a sup-
plemental notice on a prescribed form to the
FAA area office having jurisdiction over the
area involved, if—

(Ch. 4—Ef. 5/2/68)
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L(1) The construction or alteration is
more than 200 feet above the surface level
of its site; or

L(2) An FAA area oflice advises him that
submission of the form is required.]

§ 77.15 Construction or alteration not requir-
ing notice,

No persnn is required to notify the Admin-
istrator for any of the following construction
or alteration:

(a) Any object that weuld be shielded by
existing structures of a permanent and sub-
stantial character or by natural terrain or topo-
graphic features of equal or greater height,
and would be located in the congested area of
a city, town, or settlement where it is evident
beyond all reasonable doubt that the structure
50 shielded will not adversely affect safety in
air navigation.

(b) Any antenna structure of 20 feet or
fess in height except one that would increase
the height of another antenna structure.

[(c} Any air navigation facility, airport
visual approach or landing aid, aireraft ar-
resting device, or meteorological device, of a
type approved by the Administrator, the loca-
tion and height of which is fixed by its fune-
tional purpose.}

{d) Any construction or alteration for which
notice is required by any other FAA regulation.

§ 7717 Form and time of natice.

[(a) Each person who is required to notify
the Administrator under § 77.13 (a) shall send
two executed copies of FAA Form 117, “Notice
of Proposed Construction or Alteration,” to
the Chief, Air Traffic Branch, FAA Area
Office (or, Chief, Air Traffic Division, for the
Alaskan and Pacific Region) having jurisdic-
tion aver the area within which the construc-
tion or alteration will be located. Copies of
FAA Form 117 may be obtained from the
headquarters of the Federal Aviation Adminis-
tration, the regional and the area offices.]

{b) The notice required under § 77.13(a) (1)
through (4) must be submitted at least 30
days before the earlier of the following
dates—

(1) The date the proposed construction or
alteration is to begin.

(Ch. 4—Eff. 5/2/68)
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(2) The date an application for a con-
struction permit is to be filed.

However, a notice relating to proposed con-
struction or alteration that is subject to the
licensing requirements of the Federal Com-
munications Act may be sent to the FAA at the
same time the application for construction is
filed with the Federal Communications Com-
mission, or at any time before that filing.

(c) .\ proposed structure or an alteration
to an existing structure that exceeds 2,000 feot
mn height above the ground will be presumed
to be a hazard to air navigation and to result
in an inefficient utilization of airspace and the
appiicant has the burden of overcoming that
presumption. Each notice submitted under the
pertinent provisions of Part 77 proposing a
structure in excess of 2,000 feet aboveground,
or an alteration that will make an existing
structure exceed that height, must contain a
detailed showing, directed to meeting this
burden. Only in exceptional cases, where the
FAA concludes that a clear and compelling
showing has been made that it would not re-
sult in an inefficient utilization of the airspace
and would not result in a hazard to air navi-
gation, will a determination of no hazard be
issued.

(d) In the case of an emergency involv-
ing essential public services, public health, or
public safety, that requires immediate con-
struction or alteration, the 30-day requirement
in paragraph (b) of this section does not ap-
ply and the notice may be sent by telephone,
telegraph, or other expeditious means, with an
executed FAA Form 117 submitted within five
days thereafter. Qutside normal business
hours, emergency notices by telephone or tele-
graph may be submitted to the nearest FAA
Fiight Service Station.

E(e) Each person who is required to notify
the Administrator by paragraph (b) or (c)
of §77.13, or both, shall send an executed copy
of FAA Form 117-1, “Notice of Progress of
Construction or Alteration” to the Chief, Air
Traflic Branch, FAA Area Office {or, Chief,
Ailr Traffie Division, for the Alaskan or Pacific
Region) having jurisdiction over the area in-
volved.]}
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§77.19 Acknow!adgment of notice.

(a) The FAN acknowledges in writing the
receipt of each notice submitted under § 77.13
(a).

(b) If the construction or alteration pro-
posed in a notice is one for which lighting or
marking standards are preseribed in the [F.A\
Advisory  Circular AC 70,7460-1 entitled}
“Obstruction Marking and  lLaghtg,” the
acknowledgment contains a statement to that
effect and mformation on how the structure
should be marked and lighted in accordance
with the Advisory Circular.

(¢) The acknowledgment states that an aero-
nautical study of the proposed construction or
alteration has resulted in a determination that
the construction or alteration—

(1) Would not exceed any standard of
Subpart C and would not be a hazard to air
navigation ;

(2) Would exceed a standard of Subpart
C but would not be a hazard to air naviga-
tion; or

(3) Would exceed a standard of Subpart
C and furiher aeronautical study is necessary
to determine whether it would be a hazard
to air navigation, that the sponsor may re-
quest within 30 days that further study, and
that, pending completion of any further
study, it is presumed Ui cuinsiruciion or
alteration would be a hazard to air naviga-
tion.

Subpait C—Cbsituciion Standards

§77.21 Scope.

(a) This subpart establishes standards for
determining obstructions to air navigation. It
applies to existing and proposed man-made
objects, objects of natural growth, and terrain.
L Ihe standards apply to the nse of navigable
airspace by aireraft and to existing air naviga-
tion facilities, sueh as an air navigation aid,
airport, Federal airway, instrument approach
procedure, approved off-airway route, control
zone, or transition area. Additionally, they
apply to a planned facility or use, or a change
in an existing facility or use, if a proposal

PART 77

therefore is on file with the FANX or the De-
partimment of Defense on the date the notice
requirved by §77.13 (a) is filed.]

(b) Minimum obstruction clearance altitudes
are considered n place of minimum en route
attitudes in applying the standards of this
subpart to objects whenever planning informa-
tion available at the time of filing of the notice
required by § 77.13(a) indicates a need to lower
the mit.imum en route altitude of a segment of
a Federal airway, and that need may be filled
by an adiitional VOR, DMK, or other air
navigation aid.

L(c¢} The standards in this subpart apply to
the effeet of construction or alteration pro-
posals upon an airport if, at the time of filing
of the notice required by § 77.13(a), that air-

nart 1ac
¥t 1S

L(1) Available fer public use and is listed
in the Airport Directory of the current Air-
man’s Information Manual or in either the
Alaska or RPacific Airman’s Guide and Chart
Supplement ; or,

[(2) A planned or proposed airport oran
airport under construction, that is the
subject of a nofice or proposal on file with
the Federal Aviation Administration, and,
except for military airports, it is clearly in-
dicated that that airport will be available
for public use; or,

F(3) An airport that is operated by an
armed force of the United States.

L(d) [Deleted]]

§ 77.23 Standards for determining obstructions.

{a) An existing object, including a mobile
object, is, and a future object would be, an
obstruction to air navigation if it is of greater
height than any of the following heights or
surfaces:

(1) A height of 500 feet above ground
level at the site of the construction or
alteration.

(2) A height that is 200 feet above ground
level or above the established airport ele-
vation, whichever is higher, within three
statute miles of the established reference
point of an airport, excluding heliports, with

(Ch. 4—Ef. 5/2/68)
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its longest runway mote than 3,200 feet in
length, and that height increases in the pro-
portion of 100 feet for cach additional stat-
ute mile of distance from the airport up to
a maximum of 500 feet.

(3) A height that is 100 feet above
ground level or 100 feet above the elevation
of the approach end of the runway, which-
ever is higher, within an instrument ap-
proach area and within three statufe miles
of the runway end, and that height increases
in the proportion of 25 feet for each addi-
tional statute mile of distanece ontward from
the runway end up to a maximum of 230
feet and continuing at that height to a dis-
tance of ten statute miles from the ranway
end.

{43 X heighi which woutd inerease an in-

strument approach minimum flight altitude.

(5) A height in or under a Federal air-
way, transition areax, or control zone, or
within five statute miles of the course of an
approved off-airway route, that is either 200
feet above ground level or 1,451 feet below
the established minimum flight altitude,
wkLichever is higher.

(6) ‘An imaginary surface that begins at
an altitude of 50¢ feet below the minimum
en route altitude of each Federal airway or
approved off-airway route and extends from

the lateral boundaries of that airway and

from a distance ¢f five statute miles hori-
zontally on both sides from the course of
that route. For a distance of 25 statute miles
along the airway or route from the neare
electronic air navigation aid upon which th
airway or route is based, the imaginary sur
face extends outward and upward at a slop
of 50 to 1 to five statute miles horizontal dis-
tance from the bonndaries of each airway
and ten statute miles horizontal distance on
both sides from the course of each route. At
greater distances than 25 statute miles along
the airway or route from the nearest such
aid, the imaginary surface begins at the same
height and distance in relation to each air-
way and route but extends outward the five
statute miles distance on a horizontal plane.

(7) An imaginary surface that begins at
an altitude of 500 feet below the minimum

{Ch. 4—Eff. 5/2/68)
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altitude established for any initial approach,
trausition or procedure turn of any instru-
ment, approach procedure, or for any holding
procedure, and extends outward and upward
from the boundary of the area involved,
including any buffer zone, at a slope of 50
tn 1 for five statute wmiles horizontal
distance.

L(8) The surface of a takeoft and lawding
area of an airport or any imaginary surface
established under $77.25, §7727, §77.28,
or $£77.29.  However, no part of the takeoff
and lading area itself will be considered
an obstruetion.  Each atrport imaginary
surface that is established for a eivil airport
is based on runway luingihs corrected in ac-
cordance with the current AN 2irpoil de-
sten standards to no gradient and standard
conditions of temperature and elevation.]

(b) Except for traverse ways on or near

an airport with an operative ground trafiic
control service furnished by an air traffic con-
trol tower or by the airport management and
coordinated with the air traflic control service,
the standards of paragraph (a) of this section
apply to fraverse ways used or to be used for
the passage of mobile objects only after the
heights of those traverse ways are increased 17
feet for an interstate highway, 15 feet for any
other highway, 23 feet for a railroad, and,
for any other traverse way, an amount equal
to the height of the highest unshielded mobile

1

object that would normally traverse it.

L) [Deleted]]

§77.25 Civil dairport imaginary surfaces re-

lated to airport reference points.
The following civil airport imaginary sur-

faces are established with relation to the air-
port reference point which is fixed at the ap-
proximate center of the airport takeoff and
landing area and is given the established
airport elevation. The size of each such sur-
face is based on the corrected length of the
longest runway of the airport. For the pur-
poses of this Part, a runway is the area
designated for the landing and takeoff of
aireraft.

(8) Horizontal surface—-a ecircular plane,

150 feet above the established airport elevation,
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with a radius from the airport reference point width of a primary sufface is 200 feet for run-

of: ways of airports ponstructed to “VER Air-

(1) 5,000 feet, for an airport with its  ports” standards.” For other airports the
longest runway no more than 3,200 feet in width 1s:

length and for all airports constritcted to (1} 250 feet, for non-1LS runways 3,200

VIR Nirports™ standards. feet or less in length, - cA ccwdime ket #p85.
(2) 7,000 feet, for an airport with a run- (z) 400 feet, for non-1LS runways more

way more than 3,200, but nof more than than 3,200, but not more than 4,200 feet in

6,000 feet in length.

(3) 11,500 feet, for an airport with a run-
way more than 6,000, but not more than than 4,200 feet in length.

7,500 feet in length. 4} 1,060 feet, for ILS runways.

(1) 13,000 fect, for an airport with a rmn- (b) ILS approach surface--a surface longi-
way more than 7,500 feet in length. tudinally centered on the extended centerline
(b) Conical surface—a surface extending 3 of an ILS runway, beginning [at cach end of

from the periphery of the horizontal surface % the primary surface} and extending outward
outward and upward at a slop2 of 20 to 1 for F and upward at a slope of 50 to 1 for a hori-
the horizontal distances, and to the elevations, = zontal distance of 10,000 feet and ot o slope of
ab6vs the auwrpuri cievation, ol': 10 to 1 for an additional 40,000 feet. This

(1) 3,000 feet, to an elevation of 300 feet, = surface is the width of the primary surface at
for an airport with its longest runway no I the beginning and expands uniformly to a
more than 3,200 feet in length and for all L width of 16,000 feet at a distance of 50,000
airports constructed to “VFR Airports” . feet from the end of the nrimary surface.
standards.

(2) 5,000 feet, to an elevation of 400 feet,
for an airport with a runway more than
3,200, but not. more than 6,000 feet in length.

length.
(3) 500 feet, for non-1LS runways more

twsre APl a;

-
’
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(¢) Non-ILS approach surface—a surface
longitudinally centered on the extended center-
line of the runway, beginning [at each end of
the primary surface], with slopes and dimen-

o AS

(3) 7,0{)0 feet, to an elevation of 500 feet, 3 sions as follows:
,fjogoaa?e;lril:\otn;}ih A runway more than :\: (1) Airport: constructed to “.VFR Air-
’ ) ¢ ports” standards—the surface begins 200 feet
§ 77.27 Civil airport imaginary surfaces re- &  wide [at cach end of the primary surface]
lated te runways. ¢ and extends outward and upward at a stope

4

The following civil airport imaginary sur-, of 20 to 1, expanding to a width of 500 feet

faces are established for runways based upo at a herizontal distance of 3,000 feet.
their corrected lengths, whether the airpor{/is (2) Airports not constructed to “VFR
oonstructed to “VER Airports” standards, and Airports” standards—
whether the runway is an ILS runway, ie, (i) Runways of 3,200 feet or less in
one equipped with a precision ianding aid such length—the surface begins 250 feet wide
as ILS, ground-controliecd approach (GCA), [at each end of the primary surface} and
or precision approach radar (PAR). extends outward and upward at a slope of

(a) Primary surface—a surface longitudi- 20 to 1, expanding to a width of 2,250 .~ 4«
nally centered on a runway and extending in feet at a horizontal distance of IO,OOPL_J;)“\,“,Z oA
length 100 feet beyond each end of a runway feet. /1#" Ve gif"\
of an airpoit constructed to “VFR Airports” (i1) Runways more than 3,200, bt not
standards and 200 feet beyond each end of a more than 4,200 feet in length-"the sur-
runway of any other airport. The elevation of face begins 400 feet wide [[at each end of
any point on the longitudinal profile of a p.i- the primary surface] and extends outward
mary surface, including the extensions, coin- and upward at a slope of 40 to 1, expand-
cides with the elevation of the centerline of ing to a width of 2,400 feet at a hori-
the runway, or extension, as appropriate. The zontal distance of 10,000 feet.

(Ch. 4—Eff. 5/%/68)
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l/ (i11) Runways more than 4,200 feet in
j length—-the surface begins 500 feet wide
i [at cach end of the primary surface
I extends outward and upward at a slope
of 10 to 1, expanding to a width of 2,500
feet at a horizontal distance of 10,000
feet. - _
(d) Transitional surfaces these surfaces
apply only at arports constructed to other
than “VEFR Airports™ standards. They extend
outward and upward at right angles to the
runway centerline at a slope of 7 to 1 from
the edges of the primary and the approach
surfaces until they intersect the horizental or
conical surface, except that transitional sup-
faces for those poriivie: of LS anproach sur-
faces that project th.omgh and beyond the
limits of the conical surface, extend a distance
of 5,000 fect measured horizontally from the
edges of those portions of the approach suv-
faces and at rvight angles to the runway
centerline.

(e) Vertical surfaces——these apply only at
airports constructed to “VFR Airports” stand-
ards. They extend upward froin the edges
of the primary surfaces and the approach
surfaces until they iniersect with the hori-
zontal surfaces.

§ 77.28 Military airport imaginary surfaces.
(a) Related to airport reference points.
These surfaces apply to all military airports
where the length of the longest runway is
over 5,000 feet. At all other military airports,
the appropriate provisions of § 77.25 apply.
(1) Inner horizontal surfece a plane is
oval in shape at a height of 150 feet above
the established airfield elevation. The plane

is construcicd Ly seribi
radius of 7,300 feet. about the centerline at
the end of each runway and interconnecting
these arcs with tangents.

(2) Conical surface—a surface extending
from the periphery of the inner horizental
surface outward and upward at a slope of
20 to 1 for a horizonial distance of 7,000
feet to a height of 500 feet above the estab-
lished airfield elevation.

(8) Outer horizontal surface — a plane,
located 500 feet above the established air-
field elevation, extending outward from the

an  arn
HEE -

ribing a with a

(Ch, 4—Eff. 5/2/68)
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outer periphery of the conical surface for a

horizontal distance of 30,000 feet.

(b) Reluted to rurrays, These surfaces ap-
ply to all military airports where the length
of the longest runway is over 3,000 feet. .\t
all other military airports, the eppropriate pro-
vistons of § 77.27 apply.

(1) Dvirnary surface- -a surface Jocated
on the ground or water longitudinaily cen-
tered on each runway with the same length
as the runway.  The width of the primary
surface for runways longer than 5,600 feet
is 2,000 feet. However, at established bases
where substantial construction has taken
place in accordance with a previous lateral
dlearance criterin the 2,000-foot width may
be reduced to the former criteria.

(2) Clear zone surface—a surface located
on the ground or water at each end of the
primary surface, with a length of 1,000 feet
and the same width as the primary surface.

(3) Approach clearance surface—an in-
clined plane, symmetrical about the runway
centerline extended, beginning 200 feet be-
yond each end of the primary surface at the
centerline elevation of the runway end and
extending for {0,000 feet. The slope of the
approach clearance surface is 50 to 1 along
the runway centerline extended until it
reaches an elevation of 500 feet above the
established airport. elevation, It then con-
tinues horizontally at this elevation to a
point 50,000 feet from the point of begin-
ning. The width of this surface at the run-
way end is the same as the primary surface,
it flares uniformly, and the widii at 50,600
is 16,000 feet.

(4) Transitional surfaces—these surfaces
connect the primary surfaces, the first 200
feet of the ecleur zone surfaces, and the ap-
proach elearance surfaces to the inner hori-
zontal surface, conical surface, outer hori-
zontal surface or other transitional surfaces.
The slope of the transitional surface is 7 to 1
outward and upward at right angles to the
runway centerline.

§ 77.29 Airport imaginary surfacas for heli-
ports.

(a) Heliport primary surface. The area of

the primary surface coincides in size and shape
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with the designated takeoll and Tanding area
of a heliport. This surface is w horizontal
plane at the elevation of the established heli-
port elevation,

by Helipor oppovel surfoce. The approach
surface Dhegins at cach end of the heliport
primary surface, with the came width as the
primary  surface, extends ontward and
upward at a slope of 5 (o 1 to the minimum

on ronte olavation where e width jg 200 foot

:ll!ill

(¢) Heliport transitional surfaces. These
surfaces extend outward and upward from the
lateral boundaries of the heliport primary
surface and from the approach surfaces at a
slope of 2 to 1 for a distance of 250 feet meas-
ured horizontally from the centerline of the
primary and approach surfaces.

Studies of
Eﬁect of Proposed Construction on
Navigable Airspace

§77.31 Scope.

(n) This subpurt applies to the conduct of
aeronautical studies of the effect of proposed
construction or alteration on tha use of navi-
gable airspace by aireraft. In the aeronautical
studies, present and future IFR and VIR
aeronautical operations and procedures ave re-
viewed and any possible changes in those
operadions and procedwres and in the con-
struction proposal that would eliminate or
alleviate the conflicting demands for the
navigable airspace are ascertuined.

(b) The conciusion of a study made under
this subpait is normally a determination as to
whether the specific proposal studied would be
a hazard to air navigation.

§ 77.33 Initiation of studies.

An acronautical study is conducted by the
FAA—

(a) Upon the request of the sponsor of any
construction or alteration for which a notice
is submitted under Subpart B, unless that con-
struction or alteration would be located within
an antenna farm area established under Sub-
part F; or

(b) Whenever the FAA determines it ap-
propriate.

§ 77.35 Aeronautical studies.
(a) The Regional Directcr of the region in

Acuvnuuucul

NAVIGABLE
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which the proposed construction or alteration
would he located, o his
the aeromantieal

designee, conducts
stdy of the eftect of the
proposal upon the safe amd eflicient utilization
of the navigable atrspace.
(b) To the extent constdered necessary, the
Regionad Divector or his designee- -
(1) Solicits comments from all interesied
persens;
() Bxnlores

ahios ot iane be
......... BN .

ad attempts (o develop lcr‘ommcn(l\llons

for adjustment of aviation requirements that

would accommaodate the proposed construe-
tion or aiteration;

(3) Examines possible revisions of the
proposal that would eliminate the exceeding
of the standards in S‘uhp:n‘t (‘; and

(1Y Lonvene: wiiiv il inter-
uud persons fm the purpose of gathering
all facts relevant to the etfect of the pro-
posed construction or alteration on the safe
and eflicient utilization of the navigable
airspace.

(¢) The Regional Director or his designee
issues a determination as to whether the pro-
posed construction or alteration would be a
hazard 1o air navigation and sends copies to
all known interested persons. This determina-
tion is final unless a petition for review is
granted under § 77.37.

() If the sponsor revises his proposal to
eliminate exceeding of the standard of Sub-
part C, or withdraws it, the Regional Director,
or his designee, terminates the study and
notifies all known interested persons.

i umulll,&,r

1 77.37 Discretionary review.

(a) The sponsor of any proposed construe-
tion or aiteration or any person who stated
a substantial aeronautical objection to it in an
aeronautical study, or any person who has a
substantial aeronautical objection to it but was
not given an opportunity to state it, may
petition the Administrator, within 30 days
after issunnce of ihe determination under
§77.19 or §77.35 or revision or extension of
the determmqtlon under § (7.39((‘) for a re-
view of the determination, revision, or ex-
tension. This paragraph does not apply to
any acknowledgment issued under § 77.19(c)

(1).
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J. M. DURRETT, JR. 268-2466
Attorney at Law
1317 San Mateo
Albuquerque, I‘;ig:w Mexico
Box 3001 -

Mrs. Ida Rodriquez

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
Box 2088 '
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Ida:

I am enclosing Pan Am's Exhibit No. I in
Case No. 4316. Thank you very much for your help.

Best regards,

Very truly yours,

G DetrcH g~

J. M. Durrett, Jr.

JMD:ap
encl,
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

1 07

OlL AND GAS BUILDING P. O. BOX 1410 1“3

FORT WORTH, TEXAS—76101 —

: D. L RaAy ] ‘ =
‘ DIVISION TNGINFER February 3’ 1970 N

(.
File: PEH-48-986.510.1 (,z¢4&?)&.‘7<:i//é:

Subject: Unorthodox Gas Well Location
Undesignated Well No. 1
South Carlsbad Atoka and Morrow Pools
Eddy County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission (3)
State Land Office Building

Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation respectfully requests
that a hearing be docketed on your February 25th hearcing schedule
to consider our request for an unorthodox gas well location in
the subject pools. The proposed location of this well is 330" FNL
and 330" FEL, Unit A, Section 11, T23S, R26E, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

We are requesting this location exception due to the
effect of topographic conditions in the immediate area. The
Carlsbad City Airport is located in Section 2 directly to the
north of our proposed location. In order to meet Federal Aviation
Agency requirements regarding structures in the vicinity of an
airfield and to provide for the safety of aircraft using this field,
we are requesting approval of this unorthodox location. Attached
is a plat showing our proposed location, the operators of units
offsetting our proposed unit, and a sketch of the airport runways
affecting a regular location.

Yours very truly,

[) ,L,,(<.azf 77

WCW:3in
Attachments
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BEFORE TIHE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TIIE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER O THE IIEARING
CALLED BY TIIE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4316

-~ | 37573

. - ". g —m/)

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LOCAT ?N, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

T

4
e
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 olei=eee a.m. On

March 4 ., 19870, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter .
2R
NOW, on this day of April , 194/0 , the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the record and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the

" premises,
FINDS :

That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted.

IT IS TiIERETORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 4316 is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designatead.
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